
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Proposed Expansion of John Watson School  

 

Notice is given in accordance with The School Organisation (Prescribed 
Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 2013 that Oxfordshire 
County Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to John Watson School, 
Steve Drywood Building, Wheatley Park Campus, Holton, Oxford OX33 1QH, 
from 01 September 2022. 

 
The Local Authority, working with the Governing Body of the school, proposes to 
expand the secondary phase of John Watson School by 16 places from September 
2022 onward. This would increase the overall capacity of the school from 91 to 107 
places. 
 

This Notice is an extract from the full proposal, which can be viewed under the 
Current Consultations listings on the Oxfordshire County Council public website 
at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/johnwatsonexpansion. Copies can also be 
requested by contacting: 

Barbara Chillman (Pupil Place Planning Manager) 

Tel:  01865 323804 or Email: school.planning@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this Notice, any person may 
object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to the Local 
Authority using the online feedback form located on the Oxfordshire County 
Council website as detailed above, or by email or post to the above addresses.  

 

Signed: Jane Portman, Interim Director of Children’s Services 

Publication Date: 19 June 2020 
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